quotes from “Trouble with the Rubble” by Alison Bevege, NT News, Wednesday April 17, 2013, page 23.
Approval has been sought for a series of outlaw hills more than six years after they were installed in a Darwin suburb. The unapproved stockpiles lie on Ludmilla land adjacent to the Minmarama Park Aboriginal community on the ocean side of Dick Ward Drive.

The Gwalwa Daraniki Association has a perpetual lease over the conservation zoned land. 

Spokesman Michael Chin said they asked for approval in 2006 and were told there was no need to ask for permission....

Gwalwa Daraniki wants the fill to stay and Planit has applied for a permit to store the piles for 15 years. 
The DCA has said the application will be considered on its merit so it has not been hindered by its former non-compliance.

The stockpiles may grow by more than 25,000 cubic metres as less than 80,000 cubic metres was being used, the proposal said...

Mr Chin said the association would like to develop the Kululuk land behind the piles.

The fill could be used to raise the level of the land, he said....

But it is builders Halikos Group that own the fill. Managing director Shane Dignan said they would be using the rubble....

